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* * * * * * * * * *

Mr. Rackers proposes a “tax straight line” adjustment which would reduce the Company’s revenue requirement by approximately $2.2 million.  With this adjustment, he proposes to give recognition to totally fictitious tax benefits (that is, nonexistent future tax deductions) just to reduce rates.  This adjustment relates to assets which have survived past the end of their projected life spans.  The Company and the Staff agree that such assets have no actual tax depreciation capacity remaining – that is, that they will never produce any future tax deductions.  Nevertheless, the mechanics of the “tax straight line” adjustment impute, for ratemaking purposes, the existence of depreciation tax benefits to these assets – tax benefits that do not exist.  

The sole support Mr. Rackers offers for this proposed adjustment is that (1) it lowers rates and (2) this Commission has entertained it previously.  The Company contends that, while imposing the adjustment would, in fact, lower rates, it would be economically illogical, contravene accepted accounting principles and constitute inappropriate ratemaking.  The crux of the Company’s position is that to reflect in rates a tax benefit that has never existed, does not exist now and will never exist violates all three of the referenced disciplines.  In fact, it amounts to a regulatory disallowance without any foundation whatsoever to support such an action.  Further, the Commission’s past actions with respect to the “tax straight line” adjustment are in no way dispositive.  It has only examined the issue once, and that was in the context of a request for a rate increase wherein the burden of proof was on the utility, not, as in this proceeding, on the Staff.  Moreover, such an adjustment is completely unnecessary insofar as the Company’s tax accounting system provides a self-executing offset to the effects of assets outliving their presumed useful lives. 

In my experience, the proposed “tax straight line” adjustment is an anomaly. This is a remedy in search of a problem -- while the situation Mr. Rackers seeks to address is a very common feature among utilities, I am unaware that anything like his proposed adjustment is employed in any other jurisdiction.  Thus, the imposition of such an adjustment is an extraordinary departure from generally accepted practices.  Indeed, there have been no changes in the tax or accounting rules relating to asset depreciation that would mandate or even suggest the propriety of altering the Company’s historic method of computing its tax element of cost of service.  Such an adjustment is simply unsupportable.
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